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5th August 2020 
Dear Parent/Carer

August 2020 – Return to fulltime school education

I hope you and your family members have had a good summer break and that everyone remains safe and well.  It has been a very different summer break for everyone, with some challenges to overcome, but hopefully it has also been enjoyable and restful.
As you will be aware, on Thursday 30th July, the Scottish Government confirmed that young people can return to fulltime school in August.  Since this confirmation was received and the relevant guidance issued (Cornonavirus:  Guidance on preparing for the start of the new school term in August 2020), we have been working hard to ensure we can deliver this as safely as possible for both our young people and our staff.  With this in mind, I hope this letter clarifies our plans and reassures you that we have taken all matters into consideration in our deliberations.

First Minister, Nicola Sturgeon has clarified that much planning is required for a safe return – especially in Secondary Schools, therefore with the approval of Glasgow City Council and in consultation with our Parent Partnership (Parent Council), we plan a phased return to fulltime education for our pupils.  This will allow pupils and staff to be familiar with our ‘new normal’ and to settle back into school routines more seamlessly.  Staff will return to school on Monday 10th August and will have an inservice day on both the Monday and Tuesday (11th August).  Our young people will then return as follows:

Wednesday 12th August – S1 and S6 pupils should attend.

Thursday 13th August – S4 and S5 pupils should attend (in addition to S1 and S6).

Friday 14th August – S2 and S3 pupils should attend (in addition to S1, S4, S5, S6).

All pupils will be back into school by Friday 14th August 2020.

Our Senior Phase pupils (S4-S6) are timetabled simultaneously and already follow a timetable of predominantly double periods.  This allows young people to work in one group for an extended period of time.  We are in the process of re-designing our Broad General Education (S1-S3) timetable on this basis also to minimise the movement our young people and our staff have to experience across each day.  Minimised movement across the school will also ensure that we have robust information should we require it in the case of Test and Protect.  S1 and S2 pupils will remain with the same groups of pupils across their timetable and may be accommodated in set rooms, where possible.  As you will appreciate, it will take a little time to re-design the timetable, so young people will be given new timetables on their return to school.  As noted in our letter at the end of June, we will share a personalised year group flyer with all pupils prior to their start, which will detail arrangements for them for their first day in school for Session 2020/21. They will receive an email which clearly tells them which area to attend on their first morning to allow new timetables to be distributed.  
Another factor to minimise contact is to stagger start times and entrances/exits.  There will be a staggered start between 8.40 am – 8.50 am for all pupils.  S1/S4 pupils will enter the school grounds via the normal main ramp, S2/S5 pupils will enter via the delivery entrance gate on Fetlar Drive and S3/S6 pupils will enter via the PE pathway on Carmunnock Road.  S1-S3 pupils should be in school between 8.40-8.45 am and S4-S6 pupils should be in school between 8.45 am-8.50 am.  All lessons will begin promptly at 8.50 am.
Pupils will also have designated areas at interval and lunchtimes.  We plan for S1 pupils to be released from classes prior to our normal break times, to allow them to purchase their canteen snack/lunch or settle to eat their snack/packed lunches.  As with previous years, S1 pupils must remain in school for lunch.  
S1 pupils will be seated in our Assembly Hall.  

S2 pupils will be seated in our Dining Hall.  

S3 pupils will be served snacks/lunch from the side entrance of our school canteen and can use our outdoor seating area for eating or our games hall where weather conditions are poor.

S4-S6 pupils will have use of the Social Area and our canteen in that area.
If any pupil in S2-S6 chooses to leave school to go to the local shops/park at lunchtime, we would remind parents and pupils that COVID-19 is still prevalent in our society and therefore they must be mindful of the risks they are putting themselves and other at.  Pupils must adhere to the Scottish Government guideline which involved 2-metre social distancing and the use of face masks in shops.  This will undoubtedly lead to more lengthy queues at local shops, so please be mindful that our afternoon lessons will begin promptly at 1.05 pm.  Pupils must use their appropriate entrance to school in advance of this time to ensure continuity of education for all.  Young people will have the opportunity to use the toilets in school throughout the school day.

Our school risk assessments are live documents, which will be updated continuously in light of new or emerging scientific and Scottish Government Guidance.  Rigorous and enhanced cleaning routines are in place across the school – especially for frequently touched areas, toilets and classrooms where there is pupil movement throughout the day.  Departments with shared equipment – for example Music, Technical and ICT have specific cleaning routines for this.   Hand sanitisers are located at the entrances and exits of each building and pupils and staff will be briefed on the expectations we have of the entire school community.  Classroom doors will remain open throughout the day to minimise the need to touch door handles and also to improve ventilation.  Corridors have a clear system for movement and we will implement a no-bell strategy during the school day, with the exception of start and finish times, to minimise the flow of pupil traffic at peak timetable changeover points.  Although face coverings are not required within classrooms for staff or pupils, should any young person choose to wear one in class, this is entirely permissible.  The scientific advice on physical social distancing in schools is suggesting that no distancing should be required between young people in order to ensure a return to fulltime education and even though we are dealing with young adults in secondary schools, the Scottish Government supports this approach in secondary schools too.  We are confident the steps we have taken regarding revised timetables, staggered starts, separated break areas, rigorous health and safety routines will help to mitigate against any potential challenges.  We are also required to ensure 2-metre social distancing between pupils and staff exists and we have this in place too.  
As we noted previously, uniform should be worn by pupils.  Should parents wish to purchase school blazers, these can be ordered through Academy Uniform or purchased from other retail outlets.  We continue to be mindful that finances may be tight for some families, so we continue to stand by the decision we previously made that school blazers will not be a requirement during session 2020/21.  Our School Uniform consists of a white school shirt, black trousers/skirt and a school tie.  The shirt and trousers/skirt can be purchased through most supermarket stores or other retail outlets and ties can be purchased directly from the school at a cost of £5.00. We remain very proud of our high standards of uniform and the sense of equity and affiliation this brings to our young people, so we really appreciate your support with this.   Across the week, we will be making use of outdoor spaces as much as possible, so it is advisable that pupils bring an appropriate outdoor jacket at all times.  PE activities will also take place outside, so pupils must bring appropriate PE clothing.  As always, if any family has a particular difficulty with this, please do not hesitate to contact our Pupil Support Team, who will be able to support you with this.  The link below can also be used for Clothing Grant Applications - www.glasgow.gov.uk/schoolsandlearning
I cannot thank you enough for your support and your kind emails during this incredibly challenging time.  We are really delighted to be getting back to some kind of normality, in terms of having young people back in the building and back in classrooms learning.  We hope this reassures you that while we are excited to return to fulltime education, we are very mindful that we are still dealing with a worldwide health crisis and that we have planned effective precautions to mitigate against this, for the protection of our young people and our staff.  As ever, if you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to contact us.
	House
	Pupil Support Teacher and House Depute (DHT)

	Arran
	Mrs Frater (Wednesday to Friday) - gw10frateryvonne@glow.sch.uk
Miss Armour (Monday and Tuesday) - gw15armourstacey@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Kelly - RKelly@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Lewis
	Miss McTaggart – gw10mctaggartfiona2@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Thyne - AThyne@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Mull
	Ms Gibson – gw15gibsonanna@glow.sch.uk
DHT Ms Cook – KCook@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Skye
	Mr Samson – gw17samsonian@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Preston – Apreston@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	All
	Mrs Bertolini – gw10bertoliniloraine@glow.sch.uk
Mrs Ogilvie – gw11morrisonjennife4@glow.sch.uk

	Head Teacher
	Mrs Ayed – headteacher@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk


Thanks again.  Stay safe and take care.
Yours sincerely
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Kirsty Ayed
Kirsty Ayed

Head Teacher[image: image1.png]
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